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1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. S.W., P.O. Box 47250 ● Olympia, Washington 98504-7250 

(360) 664-1160 ● TTY (360) 586-8203 

September 17, 2015 

 

 

NOTICE OF BENCH REQUEST 

(Due by Thursday, September 24, 2015, at 3:00 p.m.) 

 

 

RE: Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission v. Avista Corporation d/b/a 

Avista Utilities, Dockets UE-150204 and UG-150205 

 

The following bench request is directed to the Commission’s regulatory staff (Staff). Please 

respond no later than Thursday, September 24, 2015, at 3:00 p.m.   

 

Bench Request No. 2: With regard to Jason L. Ball’s exhibit, Exh. No. JLB-2C at 11: 

 

1. Please explain how Staff calculated the amounts listed in line number 4 “Normalize 

2014 Overhauls” for Coyote Springs 2 (CS2) and Colstrip. Please provide supporting 

workpapers in electronic form with formulas intact, including annotation and/or 

cross-reference to data source. 

2. Why was this method for normalization selected? 

 

 

 

 

MARGUERITE E. FRIEDLANDER 

Administrative Law Judge 

 

 

cc:  All Parties 


